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June 13, 2019 

Ms. Marjorie Landa 
Deputy Comptroller for Audits 
New York City Office of the Comptroller 
1 Centre Street, Room 1100 
New York, NY 10007-2341 

Re: Draft Letter Report on the Compliance of the New York City Department of 

Buildings with Local Law 65 of 2015 Regarding Translation of Business Owners Bill 
of Rights as They Relate to Agency Inspections (Audit Number SZ18-126AL) 

Dear Ms. Landa: 

Thank you for giving us the opportunity to respond to the recommendation in the above 
referenced audit report. We view your input as assistance in furthering our commitment to 
provide all of our customers with accessible interactions during agency inspections. 

As your report indicates, the objective of the audit was to determine whether the New York 
City Department of Buildings (DOB) is complying with Local Law 65 of 2015, which is 
intended to make City agencies' business-inspection protocols and interactions accessible 
to immigrants and non-English speakers. 

Response to Recommendation: 

Recommendation 1: 
"DOB should continue to maintain its compliance with Local Law 65 to ensure it 
effectively meets the needs of individuals with limited English proficiency when 
interacting with city inspectors." 

DOB's Response: 
The Department of Buildings agrees with your recommendation, and we are pleased that 
your audit determined that we are in compliance with Local Law 65. DOB will continue to 
maintain its compliance and continue to update our training manual and procedures to 
ensure the accessibility of our services. 

We appreciate the time and effort that you and your staff dedicated to performing this 
audit. 

Commissioner 

cc: George Davis III 
Archana J ayaram 
Jody Kaplan 
Germain Difo 
Frank Torres 
Kerry Castro 
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